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Brussels, 29 October 2004

PROMOTIONS – from A7 to A6 

Promotion Committee throws lifebelt to casualties of Reform
Following pressure from staff representatives, and in response to numerous appeals from grade A7 and B2 officials who have been penalised, the Promotion Committee has been forced to find a solution that serves the interests of all colleagues on that grade.

The new career grid has been introduced to provide a new intermediary grade (A*9): it lies between old grades A7 and A6, which, since the Reform, have in turn become A*8 and A*10 and a grade B*9 between grades B2 and B1. In practical terms, this means it will now take on average 8 years to move from A7 to A6 instead of 4.2 years. As a result of the transition, some colleagues now find themselves artificially back in slow careers – a situation totally unjustified on the basis of their merit. The particular situation of A7 colleagues in delegations has also been taken into account by the Promotion Committee. 
The Promotion Committee A has accordingly been obliged to increase the number of promotion opportunities in 2004 to avoid A7 officials just a few points adrift of the threshold having to wait an additional four or five years before being promoted:

· All colleagues within 2.5 points of the threshold (currently set at 44.5) will automatically receive ALL THE POINTS they need to gain promotion. This measure applies to ALL our A7 colleagues who are in this situation, and includes those who have not lodged an appeal.

· ONE additional transition POINT will be awarded to ALL A7 colleagues in DELEGATIONS who will not be promoted this year, and whose seniority dates from 2001 or before that;
· ALL colleagues on A7 with 41.5 points in the bank, and seniority going back further than 2000 will be given special attention by ADMIN to enable them to gain promotion this year.

These provisions come into effect immediately for the promoted colleagues in 2004 and will accelerate the colleagues’s careers who could not reach the threshold. R&D will ask for the application of this transitional measure again next year.

The Promotion Committee B also worked in order to maximize the budgetary availabilities and in order to catch up with the artificial delays of careers.

The Promotion Committee C made a particular effort to increase the number of promotions. Result: all 

colleagues located on the threshold and “ex-aequo” will be promoted, in particular for grades C5, C4 and C3. The promotion rate has considerably increased for the colleagues belonging to C2 grade.

Conclusion

R&D will not forget colleagues who do not get promoted this year, and who may be penalised in the future. R&D will continue to table concrete solutions that promote the interests of staff in all categories, and will do so in a spirit of solidarity, while at the same time working for trade union unity, with a view to limiting the harmful effects of a reform designed on the basis of Divide and Rule.















The Executive Committee
Your support is our strength. Join R&D

Pour adhérer à R&D /To join R&D Bruxelles : envoyer ce talon/send this stub à H.FERREIRA RAMOS VLAHOPOULOS, Loi 102 7/12, tél. 55676

NOM/NAME                                                                   Adresse adm/adm. address
Consultez notre site web/consult our website: http://www.renouveau.org
Le secrétariat politique : O. PROFILI/ C. SEBASTIANI (55656/99239)
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